Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes

December 15, 2014
     Memorial Hall 7:00 pm

Call to Order: Chairman Payne called the meeting to order.  Other members present: Robert Manners, Joe Judd, and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz.  .

Media Present: Diane Broncaccio, Recorder.

Acceptance of Minutes: Bob put forward the motion to accept minutes for December 1, 2014. Joe seconded the motion which carried unanimously. 

Noteworthy News: 
Bob urged residents to use caution driving during approaching winter storms.  John relayed Terry and he had attended beneficial meetings with FCROG recently.

Department Liaison Reports: 
Police: Status quo.

Memorial Hall: To be taken up under Old Business.
Pratt Building: Bob reported the Building Committee is obtaining quotes for a nonfunctioning circulator pump on the furnace

Highway Department: John reported that the highway department is ready for the next storm.

Public Comment: None.  

Appointments:

7:00 p.m. Breezeway Farm Consulting RE: Adoption of Community Development Strategy Document: Breezeway Farm Consulting representative, Linda Overing reviewed proposed updates to CDBG priorities and target areas within the Community Development Strategy document.  Robin Sherman, director of FCRHRA spoke in favor of continuing the rehabilitation program that has been funded by Community Block Grant funds.  She noted that there are seven new applicants in Shelburne.  Director of the West County Food Pantry, Dino Schnelle, spoke in favor of continued support for the newly opened food pantry housed at the Cowell Gymnasium due to strong increase in local families needing the pantry’s services.  Thirty new local families enrolled in the month of November.

Selectmen noted there are 14 priority projects listed in the Community Development Strategy document.  Selectmen expressed general support for the rehabilitation program and the food pantry.  In addition, Joe expressed support for a power back-up system at Highland Village and the last-mile high-speed internet as top priorities.  Joe made a motion to accept proposed revisions to the Community Development Strategy document as presented.  Bob seconded the motion which carried unanimously.  Bob made a motion to accept the downtown area of Shelburne Falls as well as the entire Town as target areas for the CDBG as presented by Breezeway Farm consultants.  Joe seconded the motion which carried unanimously.
7:15 p.m. Leo Ojala, Long Range Planning Committee Update: Leo reported the committee would make a formal presentation at the next selectmen’s meeting January 12, 2015.  The committee has been looking at the town’s buildings and is looking at the idea of forming a Capital Improvements Committee, either newly made or as a reformation of the Long Range Planning Committee.

7:30 p.m. Aaron Saunders, Comcast RE: Annual Performance Hearing: The hearing provided an opportunity for citizens/town officials to comment on Comcast’s performance relating only to television cable services as agreed upon in Comcast’s contract with the town. Following a brief discussion with selectmen regarding technical needs related to the Comcast contract, Mike Duffy, chairman of the Technology & Cable Committee asked Aaron several questions regarding “costs per mile” estimates and related variables.  Mike also requested an updated informational map which Aaron said he would get to him the next business day.  Other residents posed questions relating to quality of services or ability to obtain services from Comcast.  Aaron addressed questions as related to the town’s contract and attempted to offer solutions to problems.
8:00 p.m. Tom Miner, Conservation Commission RE: appointment of Todd Blake: Following a short interview by selectmen with Todd regarding his skill-set and interest in the Conservation Commission Joe moved to appoint Todd Blake to the Conservation Commission.  Bob seconded the motion which carried unanimously.
Old Business: 

Memorial Hall Roof Replacement RE: Change Order #1: While roofing work was underway, the contractor discovered that the parapet wall (consisting of bricks and mortar) along the entire parameter of the building was severely deteriorated. WPI Construction submitted a change order in the amount of $12,500 which included the removal of loose bricks and mortar, framing the coping wall, and restore the site to its original condition.  Terry noted the damage presented a hazard via falling bricks. The town had appropriated $80,000 at Town Meeting for the roof repair.  The initial bid prior to the discovery of mortar damage was $73,000.  The remaining funds to address the repair ($5,698) will be taken from the towns’ energy efficiency account.  Bob made a motion to authorize funding $12,500 for the change order to address needed repairs.  Joe seconded the motion which carried unanimously.
Memorial Hall Bathroom RE: Single Unisex Bathroom: Bob relayed there was currently nothing new to report.
New Business:

Joe Palmeri RE: Request for Reimbursement for Legal Fees: Joe presented a motion to authorize payment of a filing fee in the amount of $75.  Said fee will reimburse the Palmeri Estate for legal fees associated with the release of a Temporary Construction Easement placed on the property in 1984 during a town construction project.  Bob seconded the motion which carried unanimously.  The board asked Terry to research other Temporary Construction Easements that were still on the books to see if there was a need to remove or otherwise address the easements.
Community Action Food Pantry RE: Request to AmmendFY’13 Contract: Following a brief discussion Bob made a motion to amend the FY’13 CDBG budget for the West County Food Pantry to reflect a shifting of funds relating to an increase in food spending.  No additional money was requested.  Joe seconded the motion which carried unanimously.

Mary Vilbon RE: Use of Memorial Hall May 14 & 15: Following a brief discussion it was noted that the use of Memorial Hall on the 15th would present a challenge due to Election Day the following Monday.  Selectmen asked Terry to notify Mary Vilbon of the scheduling conflict.
Correspondence: Selectmen received a letter from WMECO noting they will be performing storm hardening maintenance and upgrades to strengthen their infrastructure to reduce the possibility of service interruptions especially during severe weather.  The work will begin in January 2015 and with a Spring completion date.

Public Comment: None
Adjournment: Bob presented a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:57 p.m.  Joe seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Cris Carl
